
Sandhill E-News
Week of February 14, 2022

A Message from Mr. Johnson:


Hello Everyone -


It's Conference and Book Fair Week! We're so excited to see you. We have
scholarships available for students who need financial assistance with
the book fair, please just reach out to your student's teacher, Ms.
McDermot, or me and we can help out.


A few other reminders this weekend:

Parent/Teacher Conferences are this week! 4-8 PM on February 16th and 12-8 PM on February
17th. Find your teachers on the list and sign up below!
Early Dismissal on Thursday (11:00 AM)
No School on Friday



As always, please reach out if you have any questions or concerns.


Stay warm, healthy, and happy!
Bob/Mr. Johnson

Note from Our Interim District Administrator:


Dear Families,



Last week we celebrated Dr. Tim Onsager’s last day as District
Administrator, honoring his many achievements, and his retirement. Dr.
Onsager was an exceptional leader for our district, skillfully guiding so
many meaningful efforts. I know we all wish him the best as we
congratulate him on over thirty years of service and nearly a dozen to
SASD!


As the Director of Curriculum & Instruction since 2018, I am particularly honored to also serve as
interim district administrator as the Stoughton Area Board of Education searches for a new district
administrator. I am looking forward to continuing to work with our outstanding leadership team and
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staff, families and students as we continue to create communities of learning, true belonging and
inclusion.


In Partnership,
Kate Ahlgren

Confused about a possible referendum? These may help.

Attend our Facilities Planning Workshops!


Families, join us for our first set of facilities planning workshops next
week (February 14 and 16). Your feedback matters! Learn more on our
website.



Monday, February 14, 2022 | 11:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. | Virtual via
Zoom
Wednesday, February 16, 2022 | 5:30 p.m. - 7 p.m. | Kegonsa
Elementary - Gym (1400 Vernon Street) - Basic childcare will be available.

School Reminders

Parent Teacher Conference Sign Ups
Kindergarten

Klefstad
Ott
Van Helden
Zietsma



1st Grade

Albert
C. Wermuth
D. Wermuth



2nd Grade

Girard
Kittleson
Ross



3rd Grade

Aures
Dunnihoo
Paulson



4th Grade

Barberino

https://www.stoughton.k12.wi.us/our-district/departments/buildings-and-grounds/facilities-planning
https://zoom.us/j/96120387857?pwd=cU9kVVljWWg0WkV4NDd6cm9LakpuQT09
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B0844ABA82BA7F58-spring1
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/508084DAEAF2EA6FB6-mrs
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/9040844AEAF2BA5F58-february
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F044BADAB29A6F58-spring
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60b0b48afac2ca5fe3-fall1
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/805084baaaf23a31-fall
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/805084baaaf23a02-fall
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0D49AEA723AAFBC70-mrs
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/805084baaaf2aa20-miss1
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B054EA5AA2CA2F58-mrs1
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/9040e45a8a928a6f94-spring10
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/9040E45A8A928A6F94-spring9
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/9040e45a8a928a6f94-spring8
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/805084BA9A62EA20-barberino2
https://s.smore.com/u/5a11/1501ac53ffa2457f73cd2270c78411bf.png
https://s.smore.com/u/cbdf/3c8e5d46cc23c793b1c159b27d344955.png


Manzo
Salter



5th Grade

Crone
Dreyer
Hacker
Wegner



Encore/MAPEL

Music - Shimon
Art - Ergas
Physical Education - Reese & Gueths



Literacy Support

Grotenhuis
Pinnow

Scholastic Book Fair at Sandhill
The Scholastic Book Fair will be here with great books to purchase during the week of parent-teacher
conferences. The Scholastic Book Fair Hours are as follows:


Monday, February 14th, 7:45 a.m. - 3:30 p.m.
Tuesday, February 15th, 7:45 a.m. - 3:30 p.m.
Wednesday, February 16th, 7:45 a.m. - 7:30 p.m.
Thursday, February 17th, 7:45 a.m. - 7:30 p.m.


Cash, checks, and credit cards are accepted at the book fair. Please make your check payable to
Sandhill School. Please remember that a sales tax is added to your purchase. Your purchases help to
support the Reading is Fundamental program. This program provides all students at Sandhill with a
free book twice during the school year. We look forward to seeing you there.

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/805084BAAAF29A75-winter
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/9040F44A4A82CA5FF2-winter
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/9040F44A5A82BA6FB6-5thgrade4
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/9040f44a5a82ba6fb6-5thgrade5
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/9040f44a5a82ba6fb6-dreyer
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/9040f44a5a82ba6fb6-dreyer1
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0B4DACA822A4F85-ptconferences2
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0949AFA82AA1F58-artconferences1
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0E45AAA92EAA8-sandhill1
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0A4DABA72EA7FD0-mrsgrotenhuis2
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70A0E4FA5A82BA75-february


Online enrollment for 4K opens on February
14th in Infinite Campus.


Registration and Enrollment


In-person "drive-thru" 4K site selection is Tuesday, March 8th, at
Kegonsa Elementary School, 1400 Vernon Avenue Stoughton. Check out
the 4K website for more information.


Go to Sign Up Genius for more information on how to sign up for our drive-thru enrollment event

Revisiting Bus Expectations

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1vE5-knqioj-Ni86FJaVsYBEfjG3rMA0BFnm2r3_BZA0/edit?usp=sharing
https://www.stoughton.k12.wi.us/our-schools/4-year-old-kindergarten
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/9040F44A4A72BA0F94-enrollment
https://s.smore.com/u/a578/57094a29e450898730804e551a82b311.png


We are seeing an uptick in disrespectful and unsafe behaviors on our
buses. To address this, both Ms. Eisenschink, our Dean of Students, and
Mr. Johnson, Sandhill Principal, rode the bus each day last week.


While riding the buses, both Ms. Eisenschink and Mr. Johnson revisited
and retaught our bus expectations. During the week, students proved
that they could do an excellent job of following the expectations on the
bus.


Going forward we will continue to use progressive discipline. This may include warnings, bus
suspensions, and in school consequences.


Thank you for reminding your bus riders to follow the Stoughton Way on the bus by Respectful,
Responsible, and Safe.

Sandhill Yearbooks


You can order a Sandhill 21-22 yearbook using the Lifetouch web site.
The Yearbook ID Code is 13445122. The order deadline is March 28,
2022. There are paper order forms in the office.

Working For Kids Updates:


Join Our Zoom Meeting Tomorrow (2/14)
https://zoom.us/j/98420222535?
pwd=RTNESXQrTE1aSWFQSmd1TFdYSGE4QT09
Meeting ID: 984 2022 2535
Passcode: 792142



Butter Braid Fundraiser - Feb 7-28
By popular demand, we are very excited to be bringing back Butter Braids this spring! The fundraiser
will run for three weeks in February, and to make it easier for families, we are adding an online ordering
option for those who choose to participate. Butter braids will be available to pick up from Sandhill on
Thursday, March 17. Please watch for order forms coming home with your students this Friday,
February 4!


SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR - February 14-17
Julie Fingerson, the school's Media Specialist, is looking for help with the Spring Scholastic Book Fair
that helps keep your children excited about reading! Each time you volunteer you receive a $5 credit for
book fair items!
Sign up to volunteer at the Scholastic Book Fair!


SPRING CONFERENCE DINNER - Wednesday, February 16
One of the ways we support our awesome teachers and staff is by organizing a dinner for them on the
first night of each conference The next parent-teacher conferences are February 16-17 Sandhill staff

https://ybpay.lifetouch.com/Order/SelectJob
https://zoom.us/j/98420222535?pwd=RTNESXQrTE1aSWFQSmd1TFdYSGE4QT09
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0a4fafaa2aa0f94-scholastic
https://s.smore.com/u/2e9f/482822a75347c9ffe24143dfc75335bb.png
https://s.smore.com/u/2a06/a724c17fcc7f4bbe66fcbd539ae40bd2.png
https://s.smore.com/u/9f7b/3f5882fda76f1531d892164808418f98.png


practically live at school during conference week so not having to worry about dinner one night is a
huge help! As not everyone has time to prepare food and deliver it to school, we are trying something
new and are including options to call in pizza and sub orders and request delivery straight to Sandhill
in addition to some of the more typical potluck-style options. Please consider signing up to donate a
food item, help set up, or clean up as a way of telling the teachers how much we appreciate them!
Spring Conference Dinner Sign Up!


If you would like to help support our awesome teachers and staff but prefer not to have to worry
about ordering food, preparing food, or delivering items to school, feel free to donate directly to WFK
through our PayPal account. Please use an apple emoji or clearly specify that your donation is
intended for teacher and staff support!


Here is the link for persons interested in donating with ease! :)
Donate to Sandhill Elementary Working For Kids


Parent-Teacher Conferences - Wednesday, February 16 and Thursday, February 17
In anticipation of Kindness Week (3/7-3/10), WFK is going to have a station set up outside the library
during PT conferences for students and/or family members to write Kindness Cards or Thank You
notes to teachers and other Sandhill staff. WFK will hand out these cards during Kindness Week as a
fun way to show our fabulous teachers and staff how much we appreciate them. At this time, WFK
needs volunteers to help out at this table during conferences! Thank you in advance!!
Volunteer at the Kindness Card Table during PT Conferences!


RECESS & LUNCH VOLUNTEERS!!!
It has been a pleasure having volunteers come into school during the day to help out with lunch recess
and lunchroom duty! The Sandhill staff has greatly appreciated the extra sets of hands and the
students have enjoyed seeing parents and grandparents help out, as well! Here are the sign-ups for
the next couple of months. There are plenty of times available!
Lunch Volunteers - January 2022
Lunch Volunteers - February 2022
Lunch Volunteers - March 2022


KINDNESS WEEK
For the first time, Working For Kids will be hosting a Kindness Week Monday, March 7 - Thursday,
March 10 to promote positivity and kindness to both others and to ourselves. Please stay tuned for
ways to volunteer as planning gets underway!


AMAZON SMILE
Looking for a super-easy way to support our Sandhill community? Please remember to do all your
Amazon shopping through the Amazon Smile program so that Sandhill receives a portion of the
money spent!. It doesn't cost you anything extra - you just need to use this link to start your shopping:
smile.amazon.com/ch/27-0786272



Box Tops
The Box Tops program is all digital and is another fast and easy way to support Sandhill! Please
consider using the Box Tops app on your phone and select Sandhill School as your school! All you have
to do is take a picture of your receipt and Box Tops automatically credits Sandhill for qualifying items
purchased! https://www.boxtops4education.com/




Mark Your Calendars
February 4 / Staff Snacks
February 7-28 / Butter Braid Fundraiser

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0a4fafaa2aa0f94-spring5
https://www.paypal.com/donate?hosted_button_id=D3CXUFHNKPXZW
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0A4FAFAA2AA0F94-kindness
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0a4fafaa2aa0f94-lunch1
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0a4fafaa2aa0f94-lunch2
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0a4fafaa2aa0f94-lunch3
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/27-0786272?fbclid=IwAR0iNE64WW41RuBRr5Gi2aNUR1sElCN0oRd1NFS1yZtTMovfOYeC9oz7UFQ
https://www.boxtops4education.com/?fbclid=IwAR3un8FIqB7Sf3QohwKfQJReAcrqzkdFQQDpuvjC0lp1PyTlCn8iz8TuFU0
https://www.boxtops4education.com/?fbclid=IwAR3un8FIqB7Sf3QohwKfQJReAcrqzkdFQQDpuvjC0lp1PyTlCn8iz8TuFU0


February 14-17 / Scholastic Book Fair
February 16-17 / PT Conferences
February 17 / Early Release
February 18 / No School




Make it a great week!
The Sandhill Working for Kids Group

School District Updates

Antiracism Project: February Resources




We’re highlighting two events in February: Chinese New Year and Black
History Month. View this month’s resources here. The purpose of the
Antiracism Project is to advance our district’s Educating for Equity
efforts by providing resources, information, and opportunities to support
recognized events, locally, nationally and internationally.

This Week's NHA Message:
Greetings...


You may have noticed that I’m a bit passionate about the Nurtured
Heart Approach! Consider this your OFFICIAL invitation to discover for
yourself the transformative power at an upcoming March workshop!
Give us 1 ½ hours and we’ll give you the chance to change your
relationship with your children and everyone else in your life. Yup! It’s that good!


We will be hosting in-person workshops, with a zoom link for those who prefer to attend virtually, at
the Administrative Offices (320 North Street) on:



Wednesday, March 2nd, 5:30-7:00 pm &
Tuesday, March 15th, 5:30-7:00 pm



Sign up here: NHA March 2020 Sign Up- https://bit.ly/3JoRh4J


Still not sure? Check out this NHA Overview- (https://bit.ly/3rXezFu) for some stories from folks who
have been practicing and reaping the benefits of NHA.


More thorough deets can be found in the NHA March 2022 Workshops Flyer- (https://bit.ly/34xU3FJ) .


We can’t wait to see you!


To your GREATNESS, Significance, and Humanity
Amy

https://www.stoughton.k12.wi.us/explore-sasd/equity/antiracism-project/february
https://tinyurl.com/SASDNHAJan2021
https://bit.ly/3JoRh4J
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jFMleBswpo8&feature=emb_logo
https://bit.ly/3rXezFu
https://docs.google.com/document/d/129J1njg3rFdmMsaTMQErIU7XdADux_jvD9inWEsVj1k/edit?usp=sharing
https://bit.ly/34xU3FJ
https://s.smore.com/u/dead/2ede3dc009c8f847d1057dca2089d182.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/d112/efea29bd9aebdf7332cf20464b49b800.png


COVID Reminders from Health Staff:


Complete the Student COVID-19 Form immediately when the student is
tested. Do not wait for the test result.

If your student has symptoms of COVID-19, get them tested and keep
them home until their test results come back.

Your vigilance helps keep our students safe -
COVID-19 Information


Where can I get tested for COVID? See our new COVID-19 Testing
Resource Sheet on our COVID-19 Health & Safety page.



Our SASD COVID-19 Dashboard is available to the public on our SASD
COVID-19 Dashboard page. We’ve updated the dashboard each week of
the school year since November 2020.



COVID symptoms? Call in and stay home! We know your student doesn’t want to miss school, but if
your student has symptoms of COVID-19, they must stay home to avoid infecting others. Our Self-
Screening quicksheet lists COVID symptoms and what to do if your student has one or more.
Remember to screen your child for symptoms every morning and night.



Using the Student COVID-19 Form: If a student tests positive for COVID-19, has symptoms of COVID-
19 symptoms, or has been identified as a close contact, start by keeping your student at home, calling
your school’s attendance line, completing the Student COVID-19 Form, then contacting your health
care provider. We will help you through the process.



SASD COVID Health & Safety page (Data Dashboard)

https://www.stoughton.k12.wi.us/covid-19/health-safety
http://www.stoughton.k12.wi.us/covid-19/data-dashboard
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/6eo-MNYjiYlasRa-K1bLtA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRjCpHYP0RdaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuc3RvdWdodG9uLmsxMi53aS51cy9mcy9yZXNvdXJjZS1tYW5hZ2VyL3ZpZXcvZDkyMzdmNzctMTFjNy00YjIyLWI2OGMtYjY0YjQ1NmEwMWUzVwdzY2hvb2xtQgphJlheKWFlNWDIUh5tb2xseS5zaGVhQHN0b3VnaHRvbi5rMTIud2kudXNYBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/-bzKftp-ZtyJxtFGeiuS8w~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRjCpHYP0Q-aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuc3RvdWdodG9uLmsxMi53aS51cy9jb3ZpZC0xOS9zdHVkZW50LWNvdmlkLTE5LWZvcm1XB3NjaG9vbG1CCmEmWF4pYWU1YMhSHm1vbGx5LnNoZWFAc3RvdWdodG9uLmsxMi53aS51c1gEAAAAAQ~~
https://www.stoughton.k12.wi.us/covid-19/health-safety
https://s.smore.com/u/c46c/8082a6fc5ea701e4978077fcae8409e4.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/d231/11527f4048551ed58706d33fc767bf80.png


District Food Service Page (Including Menus)District Food Service Page (Including Menus)

Family ResourcesFamily Resources

2021-22 School District Calendar2021-22 School District Calendar

Past Newsletters

https://www.stoughton.k12.wi.us/our-district/departments/food-service
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1or_tvTbP6JuJSi_Eg0Mgio6PCf8CPHeLdMnwsKe2KEU/edit?usp=sharing
https://www.stoughton.k12.wi.us/our-families/calendar
https://www.stoughton.k12.wi.us/covid-19


August 16, 2021 August 23, 2021 August 30, 2021
September 6, 2021 September 13, 2021 September 20, 2021
September 27, 2021 October 4, 2021 October 11, 2021
October 18, 2021 October 25, 2021 November 1, 2021
November 8, 2021 November 15, 2021 November 22, 2021
November 29, 2021 December 6, 2021 December 13, 2021
Winter Break January 3, 2022 January 10, 2022
January 17, 2022 January 24, 2022 January 31, 2022
February 7, 2022 February 14, 2022

Facebook @WeAreStoughton

Contact Information

Mr. Johnson - Principal - 877-5401
Ms. Eisenschink- Dean of Students - 877-5422
Ms. Plank - Administrative Assistant - 877-5402
Mrs. Holverson - Health Assistant - 877-5404
Mrs. Dybevik - School Psychologist - 877-5410
Ms. McGuire - School Counselor - 877-5406
Ms. McDermot - School Social Worker - 877-5423

1920 Lincoln Avenue, Stoughto… Bob.Johnson@stoughton.k12.w…

(608) 877-5400 stoughton.k12.wi.us/sandhill-el…
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